
August 4, 2008  

The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: 

Steve Roberts, Warren Ploeger and Glen Leitch. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and 

Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn.  Steve Roberts opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.  
 
KANZA 

KANZA Director David Elsbury discussed the cost of oiling of the KANZA parking lot. Elsbury had hoped 

for a reduction in the cost of oiling the parking lot due to a reduction of KANZA monies in 2007. KANZA 

is billed only at the County’s costs.  

 
SHERIFF 

Sheriff John Merchant reported on two arrests during the past week. Merchant reported on a suspicious 

white older Ford pickup and urges Brown County citizens to report any suspicious activity in the County.  

The proposed construction of a new correctional facility was discussed. Merchant would like to urge the 

public to tour the present jail facility.  
 
TREASURER 

Treasurer Cheryl Lippold reported on a letter received from a Brown County taxpayer regarding an 

addition to their taxes, due to a building being omitted from the tax roll on their property.  
 
SERVICES FOR ELDERLY 

Steve Ward, Services for the Elderly Director, discussed meal delivery in the northeast part of the County.  
 
MINUTES 

Motion by Glen Leitch to approve the July 31, 2008 minutes. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. 
 
2009 BROWN COUNTY BUDGET 

The 2009 Brown County budget proposals were reviewed. After a few revisions, the 2009 Budget was 

approved for publication. 
 
BG CONSULTANTS 

Tom Bennett, BG Consultants, visited with the Commissioners. Bennett and Ploeger will inspect various 

roads in District 3. 
 
Motion by Glen Leitch to adjourn. Seconded by Steve Roberts. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:05 

a.m. The next meeting will be held Friday August 8, 2008 to conduct the Canvass of the August 5, 2008 

Primary Election 
 


